
 

 

 

WEEKLY SCRIBE 
May 21, 2023 

Faith Formation Opportunities  
Sundays 9:20 a.m.  

Date Sanctuary Church Hall 120  
(Library) 

119 

May 21 
Last Day of  

Sunday School 
 

Jesus: The Greatest 
Story—Bible Study  

Cheryl Slack 

Jesus Calls Us 
Dave Keammerer 

Sunday School 
Parent Coffee Klatch 

May 28   
Jesus Calls Us 

Dave Keammerer 
Summer Break 

Bible Study Options: 
 

Jesus Calls Us 
 When does Jesus call?   
 Where does Jesus call us?   
 How do we answer? 
  
Jesus: The Greatest Story 
Engage. Surprise. Transform. Journey through the Gospels in this exploration of the life and 
ministry of Jesus. 

 
Attention Seniors...It’s been a long 3 years!! 

  

 
It’s been a long 3 yeas since we have met for fellowship and service!   An organizational 
meeting will be held on Thursday, May 25 at 9:00 a.m.   Coffee and light refreshments will be 
served.  Contact Sue Reinhold at 219-286-0784 for more information. 
 



 

 

 
VBS 2023 - Adult and Youth Volunteers Needed! 

 
We need you! In order to welcome our CLC children and neighbors joyfully, to share 
the stories of God's love with them, we need our faithful and kind youth and adults on 
the mornings of June 19-22. Adult crew leaders are especially vital - your job would be 
to lead a crew of kids from station to station and help them participate - no preparation 
is needed as the station leaders provide all the content. Youth helpers are needed to     
accompany crews and to assist in different stations.  
 
Please let Pastor Erica (pastorerica@clcvalpo.org) know that you are able to help! 

A Music Note: 
 

Today is the final Sunday that our Celebration Ringers Handbell      
Ensemble participates in our worship services until September. It has 
been a pleasure for me to work with these wonderful individuals this 
past year, and I appreciate them giving both their time and their      
talents to enhance our worship time together with the gift of music. 

 
~ Brian Bartusch 

 
Celebration Ringers Handbell Ensemble 

 
Amy Boedeker   Madeline Fry 
Karen Boedeker   Betty Luckett  
Heather Budnik   Cheryl Slack 
Mike Felten    Kathy Stefans  
Becky Fry    Kurt Stefans 
     Ellen Swayne 
 

Substitute Ringers 
 

Becky Bakalyar   Karen Jefferson 
Jeri Sims     Karl Stefans 
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Mission Bears 

 
Please take a moment to look down the row you are sitting in- see any cute loveable Teddy 
Bears?  
 
These adorable furry friends are the Christ Lutheran Mission Bears.  These bears are full of 
hope and healing, and ready to share with someone you may know who needs a new special 
friend.  
 
If you know someone who could use a Mission Bear, please take a bear for them, or let us 
know if you need assistance in delivering a bear.   
Jacquie 219-309-6437 
 
These Bears have special tags and have a QR code which links to our 
Mission Bears Adoption Page.  We would love to hear about the             
Missions Bears travels and include their new owners in our prayers. 
 

Vacation Bible School Registration is Open! 
 
VBS 2023: Food Truck Party - God is setting out a feast! 
 
We'll pull up to the table for VBS 2023 on June 19 - to learn 
the stories of God's faithfulness, sing, craft, and play! 
 
June 18 is Family Day - families attend together from 4-
5:30pm 
 

June 19-22 children attend from 9:30-noon. 
 
VBS will welcome children 4 years old (having finished a year of preschool) through entering 5th 
grade.   
 
Registration fee is $15/child, max $30/family - please see your confirmation email for a link to pay 
registration fee. 

 
Youth 6th grade through High School are needed to help! 
 

Register here:  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Quarterly Statements 
 
 
THANK YOU for your ongoing contributions to Christ Lutheran Church!  Your gifts to 
the Operating Fund allow our ministries to thrive.  During the first quarter of 2023, your 
gifts have allowed your congregation to: 
 

• Explore how we can Deepen Our Welcome, so that all people may know they 
have a place here; 

• Raise funds for our first congregational mission trip to Costa Rica; 

• Celebrate our preschool’s accreditation by the National Association for the 
Education of Young Children; 

• Prepare to say goodbye to Clint, our Director of Youth Ministries, and         
welcome Kaitlyn to take his place; 

• Encourage many of our youth to offer their musical gifts during worship; 

• Maintain our beloved organ and prepare to celebrate its five-year anniversary 
in our space; 

• Raise $9,479 to share with the ministries of First Contact, Hilltop Neighbor-
hood House, New Creation Men’s Center, and our own Steiner Fund; and 

• Share $14,256 with the Indiana-Kentucky Synod of the ELCA to support the 
ministries of the wider church. 

 
We could not accomplish any of this without you – THANK YOU, THANK YOU, 
THANK YOU!!!! 
 
Please check your email for your first-quarter giving statement.  Statements were sent 
electronically on Wednesday, April 26; look for an email from Subsplash Giving 
(noreply@secure.subsplash.com).  If you did not receive your statement, or if you would 
like a hard copy, please call the church office or email our Business Manager, Heather 
Budnik (heather.budnik@clcvalpo.org). 
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Graduations & Retirements 
 

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES 
Olivia Lozano ~ Valparaiso High School; Attending Mount Union College 
 
Rebecca Mathisen ~ Valparaiso High School; Attending Biola University, La Mirada, CA  - Ministry 
 
Bee Wehner ~ Washington Township High School; Attending St. Francis University, Fort Wayne 
 
Nathaniel Malchow ~ Valparaiso High School (National Merit 
Scholarship winner, National Honor Society, 2023 IBA All-State 
Honor Band member, Varsity cross country and track athlete); 
Attending Carleton College, Northfield, MN 
 
Emily Abbring ~ Valparaiso High School; Attending Valparaiso 
University—studying mechanical engineering 
 
Holly DiPrisco ~ Valparaiso High School; Will be take time off and 
start looking at colleges in the future 
 
Jake Niksch 
 
Elizabeth Provenzano 
 
 
COLLEGE & ADVANCED DEGREES 
Rachel Lundstrom ~ Georgia Southern University—Masters in Higher Education. Future 
plans:  Where God leads. 
 
Rev. Erik Grayvold ~ Loyola University/Chicago—Masters/PhD at LSTC 
 
Kaitlyn Jedrzejowski ~ Valparaiso University—BA in Theology/Ministry and General 
Economics; Director of Youth Ministries at CLC.  
 
Nate Smith ~ Bellarmine University—Graduated Cum laude in Exercise Science: Sport 
Performance; continuing second year in Grad school for Athletic Training Early Entry. 
 
 
RETIREMENTS 
Kristen Mathisen ~ retiring from Elementary Teacher @ Portage Township Schools; Hiking 
in the mountains of Utah.  
 

 


